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[Texte]

There has been some wish from some members that the first
witness be the CBC but I think that should be formalized with
the committee’s majority. Also we must keep in mind that, it is
going to be very short notice for the CBC. Regardless of the
problems of delay in establishing this committee, we have to
operate as fairly as we possibly can.

That is one thing to clear up. Also I think the steering
committee, if I can suggest as Chairman, to try to facilitate
things, should get together as soon as possible; in fact we may
meet after we finish our business here tonight to get some
feeling from the various parties on what dir_ection you want to
g0, so the Clerk can start to give some notice to other parties
we want to call before us. If time is limited, we may want to
decide whether we want to concentrate on one witness, such as
the CBC, for the major part of the time or whether you want
to divide that up, but I think the steering committee is the way
to get at that if we get some direction of who is coming up
first.

e 2030

Mr. Friesen: With respect, Mr. Chairman, I real!y was not
finished with what I was trying to say before you intervened
and I do not mind, but I think we ought to start on Thursday
and have at least two blocks on Thursday on the CBC, one on
Friday and then, if necessary, another one on Monday and
spill over into the Communications branch on Monday apd
Tuesday which is another very important one when you consid-
er the Cabinet decision on Telesat; it has heavy, heavy implica-
tions for the country.

I move that we take CBC followed by Communications and
that we do this Thursday, Friday, Monday and Tuesday.

Mr. Symes: On a point of order, Mr. Chairman.

The Chairman: Mr. Symes.

Mr. Symes: I think we usually leave that decision to the
steering committee. We are going to get into all kinds of
problems. Some people may want to havg the Mln}ster come
first. I think we should look at the steering committee to do
that.

The Chairman: I think that is good advice. I think we oguld
have the entire Committee go on at some length over various
priorities. The steering committee will still have to decnde.ar!d
the steering committee is always run on a consensus basis in
trying to reach common ground.

Some hon. Members: Agreed.

The Chairman: Do we have any further discussion then at
this point on this issue? Then may I move to the appointment
of the Subcommittee on Agenda and Procedure. I am seeking
a motion to appoint that Subcommittee on Agenda and Proce-
dure, the steering committee. Could somebody move the
motion that the Chairman, the Vice-Chairman and five other
members, appointed by the Chairman after the usual consulta-
tion with the whips of the different parties, do compose the
Subcommittee on Agenda and Procedure?

[Traduction)

Certains aimeraient que le premier témoin soit Radio-
Canada, mais cette décision doit étre prise 4 la majorité. Il ne
faut pas oublier non plus que cela laisse trés peu de temps 4
Radio-Canada. Indépendamment du retard dans I’organisation
de ce comité, nous devons étre aussi justes que possible.

C’est une chose 4 préciser. En outre, si vous me permettez
de faire une suggestion a titre de président, j’estime que le
Comité directeur, pour faciliter les choses, devrait se réunir le
plus rapidement possible; en fait, nous pourrions nous réunir
aprés la séance de ce soir afin d’entendre les opinions des
divers partis quant 4 la direction 4 suivre. Ainsi, le greffier
pourra commencer a convoquer les témoins que nous désirons
entendre. Si notre temps est trop limité, il sera peut-étre alors
préférable de concentrer nos efforts sur un seul témoin, Radio-
Canada par exemple, ou encore de diviser le temps qui est mis
a notre disposition. Néanmoins, le seul moyen de déterminer

quel sera notre premier témoin est d’en discuter au Comité
directeur.

M. Friesen: Sauf le respect que je vous dois, monsieur le
président, je n’avais pas terminé ce que j’avais 4 dire lorsque
vous étes intervenu, et j’allais justement proposer de commen-
cer jeudi. Nous pourrions rencontrer Radio-Canada au moins
deux fois cette journée-1a puis une fois vendredi, et si néces-
saire, une autre fois lundi. Lundi et mardi nous pourrions
rencontrer la direction des Communications, qui est également
trés importante si I'on tient compte de la décision prise par le
Cabinet au sujet de Telesat; cette décision aura de trés lourdes
conséquences pour le pays.

_Je propose donc de convoquer Radio-Canada puis la direc-
tion des Communications jeudi, vendredi, lundi et mardi
prochains.

M. Symes: J’invoque le Réglement, monsieur le président.
Le président: Monsieur Symes.

M. Symes: Habituellement, c’est au comité directeur qu'il
incombe de prendre une telle décision. Autrement nous ris-
quons de nous attirer des ennuis. Certains préféreront rencon-
trer le ministre tout d’abord. Je crois donc qu'il est préférable
de laisser au comité directeur le soin d’en décider.

Le président: Je pense que vous avez raison. Le comité
plénier pourrait discuter longtemps des diverses priorités, mais
c’est quand méme le comité directeur qui devra prendre la
décision finale aprés étre arrivé 4 un consensus.

Des voix: D’accord.

Le président: Y a-t-il d’autres questions 4 ce sujet? Je
propose alors de passer 4 la nomination des membres du
sous-comité du programme et de la procédure. J’aimerais que
quelqu’un propose une motion en vue de nommer les membres
qui feront partie de ce sous-comité, le comité directeur. Est-ce
que quelqu’un veut proposer que le président, le vice-président
et cinq autres membres, nommés par le président aprés les
consultations d’usage avec les whips des divers partis, forment
le sous-comité du programme et de la procédure?



